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RESOURCE COALITION





COALITION MEETING 

Minutes
Wednesday, June 5, 2019
Tofino Community Hall, Multi-purpose Room
10 am – 12:30pm
Lunch included thanks to the Alberni-Clayoquot Health Network!
Present: Faye Missar, CFRC, CBT; Brooke Wood; CFRC, CBT, Divisions of Family Practice; Melissa Trowbridge, BC Schizophrenia Society; Kathy Stuart, Westcoast Community Resources Society; Tara Souch, Pacific Rim Hospice Society, Child & Youth Counsellor; Tarni Jacobsen, Pacific Rim Hospice Society; Pam Zwicker, District of Tofino; Erika Goldt; Eat West Coast; Vickie Ackerman, WCRS Women’s Outreach; Kristy Howes, District of Tofino; Kaela Tompkins, District of Tofino; Carrie Ho, WCRS Manager of Operations; Erin Cassidy, WCRS Community Outreach; John Enns, Tofino Fish and Loaves; Karen Laine, community member; Jan Rodgers, PacificCARE, Janine Croxall, Pacific Rim Hospice Society; Karyn Bernard, Island Health Public Health; Christine Curley, CHN/Home Care Nurse, NTC; Josie Osborne, Mayor for District of Tofino; Marie Duperreault, Island Health, ACHN; Patty Edwards, ACHN; Natasha Dumont, Island Health; Sarah Hayes, Island Health; Rachelle Cole, BC Emergency Health Services; Ellen Frood, ACAW; Wes Hewitt, ACHN; Penny Cote, ACRD/ACHN; Rhiannon Davis, BC Emergency Health Services, Sarah Gordon, Care Liaison Nurse, Tofino General Hospital. 

1. Opening

Faye opened the meeting by acknowledging we are meeting on unceded Tla-o-qui-aht territory and gave an overview of the purpose and framework of the Coalition.

Marcie introduced the ACHN and gave an overview of the network’s role and the regions covered. 

2. Introductions
Round of introductions

3. Service updates and upcoming events / workshops/ trainings
· WCCRS is hosting a free Mental Health First Aid course in Ucluelet on June 17 and 18th.  Still a few spots left, contact WCRS to register. 
· Marcie updated that she is conducting a survey on Child Care space planning on the west coast and for the ACRD- a parent survey is currently out now, and a child care provider survey will follow. After the surveys, more data will be collected by focus groups. For survey distribution, Karen suggested to reach out to the Chamber of commerce, Marie suggested they bring it up with new site director of hospital.
· Josie encouraged participation in the survey as this is key to infrastructure planning for municipalities.
· Karen suggested that we bump the meeting back ½ hour in the fall (10:30 am) to allow people from Port Alberni to arrive on time. The group agreed it was a good idea given the road construction. 
· MHSU update- Margareta updated that they have hired 2 new positions and have three new positions posted.
· Erika updated that the Farm to School program manager is coming to the coast to look at potential pilot projects- Eat West Coast is piloting new local programs. Also, looking at piloting a fruit box program for businesses for their wellness programs

· WCRS Lego program to build communication in youth w/ special needs is running after school at the Hub. 
· Hospice updated on the partnership with DoT seniors social event, yoga and Chi-gong. Walking groups also happening in Tofino and Ucluelet- looking for more attendees in Ucluelet- Hospice looking for a part-time Seniors Coordinator.
Updated on the child and youth grief counselling program is in the initial stages- Seeking input for programs

· Kaela updated on the DOT lunch box seniors program has an email list (seniors social)

·  Tarni updated that they are looking at an informal volunteer driver program for the coast to help seniors access west coast services. 
· Marie suggest that Tarni look at the Mt Waddington volunteer driver program model
· Vicki updated that she transports food from food bank to Tofino, also updated on the Community tea with over 80 attendees. 
· Josie asked for more information re: food bank and Tofino
· Josie updated on transportation public input sessions are upcoming, and the two processes in order to move forward on the BC transit service on the coast- alternate approval process or referendum- Over whelming support by coalition for public transportation. 
· Women’s shelter in Port Alberni – looking at building 20 unit second stage housing- community victims services worker is available for west coast residents.
· Faye updated on the CBT Future Launch grant program- $5,000 - $15,000  for projects that address a community need. One youth must be engaged at some project stage- Launched mid to late June – more to come!
· Faye announced her pregnancy!

4. Tofino community priorities 
· Lack of Maternal services 
· Housing- 
· Tofino housing corporation moving forward on 14 rental housing units on Sharp Rd- Working with a social input

· DL 114 update- 55 affordable rental units- Needing government subsidies to make cost efficient- DOT has determined private market cannot sustain the market at an affordable rate

· Josie updated that the DOT council would like to take part more with community health planning and open to options moving forward in the fall.
· Social determinants of health
· Alcohol is a large community issue
· Sobering house and detox center
·  Friendship Centre
5. Community Developer Update
i) Approval of May meeting minutes
Approved
ii) Working Group meetings
Youth Workers Meeting – June 19th in Ucluelet,  12- 1:30 pm
Harm Reduction Meeting – being planned for July

iii) BC CRN project applications
· Faye gave an overview of the BC CRN project funding and reviewed an application for $1000 to create a west coast services directory booklet (in lieu of the Community Services Directory that the Coalition funded over the past several years in the local phonebook which is being discontinued). The idea is to partner other groups working on a senior’s toolkit and share resources to produce one directory that has a section for seniors which can be printed and distributed separately as well. The Coalition approved that this application for funding be submitted to BC CRN for project funding. 
· Rhiannon mentioned the Life Kits as another project idea to explore in the fall. 
iv) Mid-term report to Alberni-Clayoquot Health Network (written)

6. Literacy Coordinator update
Brooke updated that the Literacy program provided financial support for boat travel for students from Wickanninish Community School to attend a cultural exchange and feast in Ahousaht. It was a successful event that met with the literacy workplan to engage more and support local school’s literacy programs. 
7. Additions to the agenda
None. 

8. Lunch 
A huge thank-you to the ACHN for providing a healthy and delicious lunch from Red Can. 

The next Coalition Meeting will be on Wednesday, September 4th in Opitsaht. 
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